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Subject:  
No engine braking sign eastbound on Summit Avenue at the western city limits or as appropriate. 

 
Details:  
10/2/2023. This item was brought forward by Ald. R. Lemke as a referral to install a “Engine Brake Mufflers 
Required” sign on eastbound USH 18 (Summit Avenue) once within the city limits. This is a sign that will need to 
be permitted with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation as this sign will be within their right-of-way, and this 
is the specific sign and language they allow. Engineering staff have reviewed this request and do not have an issue 
with permanently installing the “Engine Brake Mufflers Required” sign. 

 
Options & Alternatives: 
None 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost for installing one (1) “Engine Brake Mufflers Required” sign and one (1) 4”x6” wood post would be around 
$110 and covered by the 2023 Building and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140). 
 

      
 

Executive Recommendation: 
 The Department of Public Works recommends the installation of a “Engine Brake Mufflers Required” sign for 
eastbound USH 18 (Summit Avenue) east of the western city limits. 

 
 


